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discovered in two localities in the Niagara Gorge: the first locality was a stream in the 
Whirlpool area and the second was a stream just south of Queenston (Kamstra 1991).   
These sites were the first specific localities identified for dusky salamanders in Ontario 
and one specimen from each locality was collected for museum records (Kamstra 
1991).  Originally specimens from both localities were identified as Northern Dusky 
Salamanders.  However, in 2004, local MNR staff suspected that the Queenston dusky 
salamanders were actually Allegheny Mountain Dusky Salamanders based on physical 
appearance.  Genetic analysis confirmed the salamander population to be Allegheny 
Mountain Dusky (Markle and Green 2005, 2006, Markle et al. 2006).  
 

 
 
Figure 1.  Distributions of Allegheny Mountain Dusky Salamanders and Northern Dusky 
Salamanders in Ontario.  (Note that the Allegheny Mountain Dusky Salamander 
populations are represented by two closely overlapping circles on the map.)  
 
In the fall of 2010, partnership between staff of Ontario Power Generation (OPG), along 
with the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources’ Niagara Area office, led to the discovery 
of a second site for Allegheny Mountain Dusky Salamanders in the Niagara Gorge 
(Weller 2010, 2011) bringing the total to two known populations of Allegheny Mountain 


